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(a) Do you agree that the proposed approach to oversight set out in this document meets 
the purposes and principles set out above? (b) If not, how could the proposed approach be 
improved? 
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comprehensive information from all parts of the ICS. This will enable better planning 
and earlier identification of potential risks and issues. This level of information should 
also be made available for scrutiny by members of the public and other organisations 
and stakeholders.  

 

Question 5: (a) Do you support the proposed approach to segmentation across ICSs, trusts 
and CCGs? (b) How could the proposed approach be improved to better inform oversight 
arrangements and effectively target support capacity? 

We do not have specific views on the segmentation approach, however, we will continue 
to monitor this and act on feedback from our members at this approach is implemented. 
It is imperative that NHSE/I ensure that workforce issues (recruitment, retention, 
remuneration, staffing levels, skill mix etc) are taken into account when determining if 
an organisation is in need of additional support.  

 

Question 6: (a) Do you have any additional suggestions that could improve the proposed 
approach to oversight, support and intervention? 

There are a number of additional suggestions which we have to improve the proposed 
approach: 

- The RCN has recently published the Nursing workforce standards1. This is an 
important document which sets out the expectations for nursing workforce 
planning and supports those in decision making roles to plan the workforce 
safely and effectively. Oversight functions should have regard to these and 
ensure that they take these into account when assessing workforce issues.  

- Trade union representation is an important source of information for oversight 
functions. NHSE/I should consider whether relevant functions or committees 
could contain a trade union or staff side representative. These functions should 
take account of concerns and engagement with staff.  

- Oversight functions should ensure they have strong relationships with local 
higher education bodies. This will help early identification of potential issues 
with recruitment and supply.  

- Oversight functions should have regard for the local cost of living when 
reviewing issues related to workforce pay, terms and conditions. 

- It is important that there is a clear, direct line from employers and ICSs, up 
through regional and national bodies and potentially into government for 
escalating concerns, particularly on workforce issues which may require 
national policy intervention and investment. 

- Take into account any processes for international recruitment, ensuring that 
they meet with existing ethical international recruitment standards. 

 

Question 7: (a) Do you agree that the current model of special measures for individual 
organisations should be replaced by a more system-focused support programme? (b) If 
not, please give your reasons. 

 
1 https://www.rcn.org.uk/professional-development/nursing-workforce-standards  

https://www.rcn.org.uk/professional-development/nursing-workforce-standards


 

Page 4 of 4 

 

Question 8: (a) Do you support the proposed approach to the Recovery Support 
Programme? (b) How could the proposed approach be improved to better support systems, 
trusts and/or CCGs to address complex and/or longstanding challenges? 


